ANDY BESHEAR GOVERNOR



REBECCA W. GOODMAN SECRETARY

ANTHONY R. HATTON
COMMISSIONER

RECEIVED

DEC 13 2021

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT CABINET DEPARTMENT FOR ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

300 Sower Boulevard Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

December 7, 2021

Ms. Linda Bridwell
Executive Director
Kentucky Public Service Commission
211 Sower Boulevard
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

RE: PSC Case 2021-00422

Madison County Utility District

SENT VIA USPS & EMAIL TO:

linda.bridwell@ky.gov

Dear Ms. Bridwell:

The Division of Water is in receipt of your letter regarding the investigation of impact of Madison County Fiscal Court's use of the Madison County Utility District (MCUD) water infrastructure for a fiber optic broadband project, dated November 30, 2021. When the Division of Water (DOW) discussed this project with MCUD in February of 2021, Final Engineering Plans and Specifications including a hydraulicanalysis for the project were not provided.

The DOW would be happy to provide assistance in review of information submitted pursuant to the Request for Information in Case 2021-00422 and believes that this review is appropriate pursuant to 401 KAR 8:100 Section 2.

If you have any questions concerning this, please contact Jory Becker, Water Infrastructure Branch Manager, at (502)782-6887.

Sincerely.

Carey Johnson, Director Division of Water

JB:cj

c: Robyn Fayne, Madison County Fiscal Court, robyn.fayne@madisoncountyky.us Chris Iseral, Madison County Fiscal Court, chris.iseral@madisoncountyky.us

